
School District of West De Pere Annual Asbestos Notification 

This notice has been written to comply with the Federal Environmental Protection Agency 
(EPA) Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) regulations requiring yearly notification 
of asbestos activities within the School District of West De Pere. 

An Asbestos Management Plan was developed in 1988 and has been continually maintained 
and updated since that time. The Management Plan is available to anyone for viewing during normal 
business hours by appointment only, when such appointment is made with the designated person at 
least one working day in advance. 

Abatement of asbestos containing building materials is performed when necessary by 
accredited persons prior to disturbance during scheduled renovation or construction projects. 

Any future asbestos activities will again be published along with the annual written notice. If 
you have any questions regarding this matter, feel free to contact Terry Vande Hey, District Facilities 
Maintenance. 


